
 
 

DEVELOPMENT PLAN PANEL 
 

17TH FEBRUARY 2006 
 

 PRESENT  Councillor A Carter in the Chair 
    Councillors D Blackburn, Blake, Cleasby 
    Harker, Leadley, J Procter and Taggart 
 
 
 
69 Exclusion of the Public 
 RESOLVED – That the public be excluded from the meeting during 
consideration of legal advice relating to (minute 74) on the grounds that it is likely, in 
view of the nature of the business to be transacted or the nature of the proceedings, 
that if members of the public were present there would be disclosure to them of 
exempt information or confidential information, defined in Access to Information 
Procedure Rule 10.4(12) 
 
70 Late item 
 The Chair admitted one late item to the agenda, (minute 73 refers)   The item 
was not available when the agenda was despatched and required urgent 
consideration to enable the approved minutes to be included in the Council 
Proceedings Book.   The minutes were tabled for Members’ approval 
 
71 Apologies 
 Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Congreve 
 
72 Declarations of Interest 
 There were no declarations of interest  
 
73 Minutes 
 RESOLVED – That the minutes of the Development Plan Panel meeting held 
on 7th February 2006 be agreed as a correct record 
 
74 Leeds UDP Review – Response to the Inspector’s report on Chapter 15 
(East Leeds) 
 Further to minute 65 of the meeting held on 7th February, Members received a 
report advising that Counsel’s advice had been sought on the Inspector’s 
recommendations in respect of the East Leeds Extension (ELE)   Appended to the 
report was a copy of the report considered by the Panel on 7th February.   A copy of 
a letter from Walker Morris, objecting to returning much of the ELE to PAS was 
tabled at the meeting for Members’ information 
 The Panel considered the information provided by the Panel’s legal adviser in 
private session 
 RESOLVED -  To agree the recommendations contained in the report  
 
 
 

Draft minutes to be  
approved at the meeting to be  
held on 7th March 2006 



 
 
 
considered by the Panel on 7th February 2006 regarding the East Leeds Extension 
as the City Council’s response to the Inspector’s recommendations and to 
recommend its approval to the Executive Board in due course 
 
 

Draft minutes to be  
approved at the meeting to be  
held on 7th March 2006 


